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FVWWC General Meeting 
October 7, 2014 Program 

 

Hand Cut Mortises and Tenons 
Edward Bouvier 

 
Ed will demo hand cut mortises and tenons with 
draw boring.  You may remember Ed gave an 
excellent presentation on handtools at our January 
meeting.   
 
Contact Ed via: VillageWoodwright@gmail.com 
 

 

2015 FVWWC Membership  
Renewal is underway 

 
See Steve Fox at the next meeting and 

settle up on your 2015 club dues.  
 Still $30 for the family for the year  

(see page 3). 

 
 

 
 

 

 

mailto:VillageWoodwright@gmail.com
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Calendar of Events 

October 2014 

Date Time Event 

Oct 7 
(Tues) 

6:30PM
  

Hand Tool SIG 
Scrollsaw SIG 

Oct 7   
(Tues) 

7:30PM 
 

FVWWC General 
Meeting 

Oct 15 
(Wed) 

9:00AM FVWWC Breakfast 
Club 

Red Apple 
Restaurant 

414 S. Schmale Rd 

November 2014 

Date Time Event 

Nov 4 
(Tues) 

6:30PM
  

Hand Tool SIG 
 

Nov 4  7:30PM 
 

FVWWC General 
Meeting 

Nov 19 
(Wed) 

9:00AM FVWWC Breakfast 
Club 

Red Apple 
Restaurant 

414 S. Schmale Rd 

 

September 2, 2014 Program 
Review 

  

Restoration of Hand Tools 
Mike Brady 

 
 
Mike discussed methods and techniques of 
restoring old tools such as handplanes.   He 
also covered the effects of restoration on value 
of antiques, both monetary and sentimental 
value.  Restoration enhances the performance 
of tools and helps the owner understand how 
the tools were designed and how they work.  
 

 

 

 
. 
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FVWWC Officers & Staff 
 

President: John Gesiakowski 

 president@fvwwc.org 

  

Past President:  Tom Sharp 
 thomas.sharp@sbcglobal.net 

 

Vice President:  Mike Brady 
 mbrady25@comcast.net 

 

Treasurer:  Doug Pfaff 

 dhpfaff@gmail.com 

 

Secretary:  Ed Schalk 
 secretary@fvwwc.org 

 

Program Committee:  Dave Burk 
 Krub411@yahoo.com 

 

Shop Tour Organizer:  open 

 

Membership:  Steve Fox 
 dcnfox127@gmail.com 

 

Newsletter Editor : Lee Nye 

 roadbiker123@gmail.com 

 

Director of Communication /  

Webmaster: open  
     woodworkers@fvwwc.org 

 

Resources Chair:  Dave Dockstader 
 resources@fvwwc.org 

            

Raffles:  Gail Madden 

 Norm Musur   

 

Photographer:  open 

 

Show & Tell MC:  Rich Russel 

 

Show Chairman:  Keith Rosche 

 

Member-at-Large:  Mike Madden 

 

Audio/Visual Tech:  Dave Burk 

 

Host:  Gail Madden 

 

Greeter:  Dave Burk 

 

 

FVWWC  
Special Interest Groups 

 

Shopsmith  Dave Dockstader 

SIG Chair:   (630) 851-8118 

 

Scrollsaw  Dave Dockstader 

SIG Chair:   (630) 851-8118   

 

Hand Tool SIG Mike Brady  

Chairmen:  mbrady25@comcast.net 

   Mike Bridger  

   bridger.mike@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 
 

2015 Membership Renewal  
 
Dues for 2015 can be paid at the October or 
November general meetings ï just see Steve 
Fox at his table before the meeting or during 
break.  Dues are still $30 per individual which 
includes the whole family.  Just a reminder  - 
our by-laws require payment of dues by 
February 15.  Members unpaid after that time 
are removed from membership roles and 
mailing lists.   
 
If you are unable to pay in person, or forgot 
your checkbook, you can mail in your dues.  
Print out the membership form from our 
website:  

http://www.fvwwc.org/fvww/Documents

/MemCard_11_Online.pdf 

 
Mail it in: 

FVWWC  Membership Chair   
PO Box 1041 
Batavia, IL 60510-1041 
 
Make your checks payable to the Fox 
Valley Woodworking Club. 
 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/Lee/Desktop/FVWWC/FVWWC%202013/Jan%202013/president@fvwwc.org
mailto:thomas.sharp@sbcglobal.net
file:///C:/Users/Lee/Desktop/Lee's%20Stuff/FVWWC/November/mbrady25@comcast.net
file:///C:/Users/Lee/Desktop/FVWWC/FVWWC%202013/March%202013/dhpfaff@gmail.com
mailto:secretary@fvwwc.org
mailto:Krub411@yahoo.com
file:///C:/Users/Lee/Desktop/FVWWC/November%202012/dcnfox127@gmail.com
mailto:roadbiker123@gmail.com
mailto:woodworkers@fvwwc.org
file:///C:/Users/Lee/Desktop/Lee's%20Stuff/FVWWC/December/resources@fvwwc.org
file:///C:/Users/Lee/Desktop/FVWWC/July%20FVWWC/mbrady25@comcast.net
mailto:bridger.mike@gmail.com
http://www.fvwwc.org/fvww/Documents/MemCard_11_Online.pdf
http://www.fvwwc.org/fvww/Documents/MemCard_11_Online.pdf
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Silent Auction 
 

One of the ways FVWWC raises funds for our 
programming and awards is via the items donated for the 
silent auction table.  While many of us are notorious 
packrats, at some point you have to give in and clean out 
your stash of unneeded woodworking tools, wood, and 
other supplies.  That way you can free up room to get 
more stuff!  So, get on the ball and dig through your 
workshop shelves, toolboxes, and cabinets for items 
someone else might want.  Itôs a three way win ï you get 
more space, the club gets some cash, and the buyer gets 
something he needs. 

 
Silent Auction Bargains for September: 
Screw driver $1; Sharpening stone & oil $3; Wood level $1; 12 Pen blanks $4; Dremel tool stand $2 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Big Raffle ï Richard Lentz won the two Veritas tenon saws (worth around $250) at the 

September meeting.  The next prize will be a Dust Deputy Junior ï more details will be forthcoming. 
 

 
 

Norm Musur and Gail Madden ï Raffles and Silent Auction 
 



2012 FVWWC - PO BOX 1041 - BATAVIA, IL 60510-1041                                     5 
http://www.fvwwc.org - woodworkers@fvwwc.org 

 

 

 
FVWWC Pre-meeting Picnic 
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Howard's Corner 
with Howard Van Valzah 

Aka: The Woodorker 

 
 
 
 
Hi Everybody: 
 
       This is an interesting period in my life.  My physical and mental skills are diminishing slowly but 
surely making it time to reconsider life styles.  Gravity has increased dramatically making everything 
heavier than it ever was before and remembering how to spell words which was always easy for me 
now has become difficult and I have to depend on a dictionary frequently.  Anyhow I'm plowing 
forward and my new heart valve is helping to make some things easier.   
       I spent a week cleaning my garage and disposing of a bunch of yard working machines which I 
don't use anymore.  So my chipper, my cultivator, and high powered string mower are all gone but my 
air powered grease gun survived, I don't know why.  Anyway I have whole lot of empty space in the 
garage but I learned a long time ago that an empty space is a very demanding challenge to 
everybody to fill it up so it won't take long to refill it.   
       My plan was to avoid taking on any major woodworking projects and that has resulted in a plan to 
make a Christmas gift for all seven of my grandchildren.  I decided that the gift would be a letter 
opener, each one being different.  This started out very simply and the first one took only an hour or 
two.  Then I started making one that looked like a real knife and this was a bit more complicated, and 
then I got a catalog from a company the sells knives of all kinds.  Now I have many choices which I 
have narrowed down to the number I still need, but they are considerably more complicated and 
require more time and talent.  But that's what woodworking is about, right? 
          Still on the to-do list is the five foot 12" diameter log waiting for slab and quarter sawing.  I'm 
guessing that the log weighs 175 pounds or more and I know I can't lift it by myself.  I think maybe my 
good neighbor friend Jim (reminds me of Kiplings' Jim) will come over to help getting it into my trailer 
to move it and then wrestle it down the basement stairs and over to the big band saw with the new 
sled I demonstrated at the last Club meeting.  The saw has the power to do the job but I'm not 
absolutely sure Jim and I have the power to get the log there.  Time is a problem too because fall 
garden work has started already and I'm opening a new small garden at our church which is requiring 
a lot of time and energy.  But October is always a great month to get things done because of cool but 
comfortable weather in what us old timers call Indian Summer.  I hope all of you enjoy it too. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To take a virtual tour of Howardôs woodshop, check out his article "Make Your Shop a Man 
Cave" posted on our website:  http://www.fvwwc.org/fvww/Plans/HowardsShop.pdf 
 
 

http://www.fvwwc.org/fvww/Plans/HowardsShop.pdf
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Proposed FVWWC By-law Change 
 
A proposed change to the FVWWC by-laws has been approved by the board and is hereby released 
for member review and comment to allow for changes in October and voting in November.  This 
provision is required by the IRS for non-profit organizations such as ours to insure that members do 
not benefit financially if the club is dissolved.  Tom Sharp proposed this addition to the by-laws of the 
club:   
 
ñUpon the dissolution of the Corporation, the Board of Directors shall, after paying or making 
provisions for the payments of all debts, obligations, liabilities, costs and expenses of the 
corporation, shall give any remaining assets to the charitable club or organization as 
determined by majority vote.ò 

 
Members can provide comments directly at the October meeting or email to John Gesiakowski:  
president@fvwwc.org 
 
 

-ÁÒÑÕÅÔÒÙ 7ÏÒËÓÈÏÐ ×ÉÔÈ ,ÁÒÒÙ #ÉÅÓÌÁ 

We have arranged for Larry Ciesla, who presented Italian Marquetry at the May General Meeting, to conduct a 

ǘǿƻ Řŀȅ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ŦƻǊ C±²²/Φ  .ȅ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǾŜƴŜŜǊΣ 

select veneer, create the cartoon, create a packet ready for scroll-sawing, cutout the packet, sand-shade the 

pieces to create a three dimensional effect, glue and press the image, and how to remove the veneer tape and 

prepare the work for final assembly into your project. 

¢ƘŜ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ [ŀǊǊȅΩǎ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ƛƴ ¸ƻǊƪǾƛƭƭŜΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ Saturday, October 11 

and 12.  Space requires that I limit this to no more than six students; also we are asking that if possible you 

bring your scroll saw with.   

Details: 

What: Beginning Marquetry Workshop 

When: Saturday October 11th and Sunday October 12th. 

²ƘŜǊŜΥ [ŀǊǊȅΩǎ ǎƘƻǇ ƛƴ ¸ƻǊƪǾƛƭƭŜ  

Class Size: 6   

Cost: $35.00 for materials, veneer, etc. 

Full information will be provided at the meeting. 

Sign up will be at the October General Meeting, although the class is limited to 6, we will work with Larry to 

schedule another session if there is enough interest.  You must be a paid up member to register. 

mailto:president@fvwwc.org
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Arnie Bandstraôs Coopering Workshop 
 
Arnie has a coopering class scheduled as follows: 
 

Thursday evening, Oct. 16 - 6 to 9 pm  
Saturda y morning, Oct. 18 - 8am to 1:00 pm  
Thursday evening, Oct. 23 - 6 to 9 pm  
Saturday morning, Oct. 25 - 8am to 1:00 pm  

 
Where:  At Arnieôs shop in Ottawa 
 
Fee is $125.00 (that includes all materials) 
 
Each student will make a wooden bucket using only hand tools. All tools are provided for students 
use on site. 
 
No specific hand tool experience is necessary (but it is always helpful). 
 
Arnie Bandstra 
815-491-1442 
 
Call Arnie if you have questions or see him at the October 7 FVWWC meeting. 
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2014 FVWWC Christmas Party Charity Auction 

 
The FVWWC Board recognized that our 2013 Christmas 
party auction was so much fun and so successful, that we 
are planning to do it again at this yearôs party.  In case you 
missed it, the idea is for club members to donate 
woodworking craft items for auction at the party and all 
proceeds go as cash to our charities.  Last year we just sold 
items left over from the craft shows.  The club is not 
participating in craft shows this year; so hopefully, there will 
be plenty of your great craft items to sell at the party.  The 
nice thing is that your donated items will be more valued and 
appreciated when the lucky bidder is another member (or 
spouse) who knows the maker and understands the skill and 
effort that went into the making.  It is also satisfying to know 
all the proceeds go to benefit people in need.   
 
So, this is a heads up to give you time to plan projects that 
would be desirable items for the auction.  Our Christmas 
meeting date is Tuesday, December 2, about two months 
away, so itôs time to get started.   
 
If you prefer, you can still focus your efforts on toy making ï as always, toys and other gift items will 
be collected at the party for donation to our charities.  The toy making and auction combination 
enable us to give the charities toys for the small children and cash for purchase of more appropriate 
gifts for their older clients.  More information on all of this will be provided at the meetings and the 
next newsletter.   
 

Lee 

 

  

Editorôs Woodfiller 


